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Executive Council Minutes

November 19, 2013

Grace Cathedral, Wilsey Conference Center A/B

The meeting was called to at 4:30 PM by Christopher Martin, Chair of Executive Council (EC). The opening prayer was offered by Carl Zachrission.

I. Attendance: The Rt. Rev. Marc Handley Andrus, President of EC; Dana Corsello; Gabriela Strand Bruce; Christopher Martin, Chair of EC; Dianne Smith; Mary-Jane Wood; Sylvia Vasquez; Leslie Watson; Matthew  Burt, Vice-Chair of EC; David Frangquist, Secretary of Convention; Carl Zachrission; Bronwen Howes, Secretary of EC; Robert McCaskill, Treasurer of the Diocese; Jim McConnell; Ken Fuller; Matthew Dutton-Gillett; Joe Jennings.

Phone: Ade Adekunle.
Bishop’s Appointees: Merry Chan Ong; Don White

EX-Officio: Mary Varga and Richard Helmer of Standing Committee; Christopher Hayes, Chancellor of the Diocese.
Guests of Council: Jack Eastwood, Rob Gieselmann, and Brenda Paulin of the Executive Compensation Committee(ECC); Thomas Robertson (incoming EC class of 2016).

Diocesan House Staff: Stefani Schatz, Canon to the Ordinary; Joseph Peters-Mathew, Working Group Head for Communications; Tom Ferguson, CFO.

Absent: Gary Hunt, Karma Quick, Mauricio Wilson, Janet Brown, Clay Jones.
II. Approval of Consent Agenda:

The Agenda and Minutes of October 15, 2013 were removed from the Consent Agenda. 
1. Agenda- move the Bishop’s Report to the beginning of the meeting after the 2 minutes of silence. The agenda was moved, seconded and approved.

2. Minutes- the corrected minutes of the October 15, 2013 meeting were approved.

III. Question: “How will what we are doing here affect or involve People Living in Poverty.” A period of silence was observed.

IV. Bishop’s Report: Bishop Marc commented on the following:
· Bishop Marc was pleased with the convention and commitment to socially responsibile investing.

· Bishop Sing’s wonderful presence and great sermon on racial reconciliation. The task force with Eric Metoyer and Scott Pomerenk will be expanding as this work continues in the Diocese.

· Jenny Te Paa will be in residence at CDSP in the fall of 2014 and will give the sermon at the 165TH Diocesan Convention.

· Ordinations will be on Dec. 7, 2013. Bishop Dean Wolf will preach.

· Bishop Marc will attend CREDO which will be held at the Bishop’s Ranch.

· The December meeting will last for one Hour-4:30 to 5:30 PM. the standing Committee will join EC for evening prayer and a buffet Dinner.

V. Norms for Considering Executive Compensation: The 4 Norms for how EC will address Executive Compensation were presented by Christopher Martin (see the meeting packet). The 4 Norms were moved, seconded and approved.
VI. Executive Session: The following motion was made by David Frangquist for going into Executive Session:

That Executive Council go into executive session as Board of Directors for the purpose of receiving and discussing a report from the Executive Compensation Committee;

That the chair of Executive Council remain in the chair;

That the members of the Executive Compensation Committee be invited to remain in the room;

That other non-members and guests be excused;

That the bishop remain in the room for the reading of the report, for his response and for questions of clarification; and

That the bishop be excused before any discussion begins.
Christopher Hayes presented a memorandum summarizing important legal principles applicable to the Executive Council’s role in reviewing and approving executive compensation, as well as supervising the compensation committee that advises the Executive Council.
At 5:55 the EC went in to Executive session. Those remaining were the members of the Executive Compensation Committee (ECC), the Chair and voting members of EC, Richard Helmer of Standing Committee, Christopher Hayes, Chancellor of the Diocese and Thomas Robertson, EC class of 2016. The Executive Session ended at 7:15. 

The regular meeting then continued. EC took no action as a result of the executive session.

VII. Treasurer’s Report: Diocesan Treasurer, Bob McCaskill, presented the Financial Reports (see meeting packet).

The 2013 Clergy Housing Allowance Resolution distributed in the meeting was moved, seconded and approved:

WHEREAS The Rev. Jane Stratford is employed as a minister of the Gospel by the Episcopal Diocese of California which does not provide a residence for her, Executive Council resolves that of the total annual compensation of $6,000 to be paid to the Rev. Stratford during the year 2013, $3,000 is to be designated a housing allowance within the meaning of that term as used in Section 107 of the IRS code of 1986. 

VIII. EC Retreat Information: Information for the EC retreat, Dinner Jan.15 through Lunch Jan. 17, 2014 at the Bishop’s Ranch, was distributed. Please contact Mary Louise Gotthold if you did not receive the information.  Please note Mary Louise’s new email: globetrottinglady@sbcglobal.net .

IX. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Bronwen Howes                             Mary Louise Gotthold

Secretary of Executive Council         Recording Secretary
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